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NON-PUBLIC MINUTES of June 6, 2005 

 

 
Board of Selectmen:  Dominic Albanese, Chairman; Nancy Scovner; Curtis Payne 

 

Administrative Staff:  April Whittaker, Town Manager; Alisa D. Bonnette, Secretary 

 

Others: Peter H. Giese 

 

 

 

 

 

Peter Giese requested a non-public session to discuss issues that fall under RSA 91-A:3 II (a) & 

(c).   

 

Mr. Albanese moved to enter non-public session at 6:55 PM, RSA 91-A:3 II (a) & (c); Mr. Payne 

seconded.  Roll call vote:  Mr. Albanese – aye, Mr. Payne – aye, Mrs. Scovner – aye. 

 

Peter Giese spoke to the Board about the history of management of the town, from the time when 

Peter Russell was the town administrator to the present administration under April Whittaker, as 

well as his views on the financial condition of the town during those years. 

 

Mr. Giese spoke highly of the job performed by April Whittaker.  He asked the Selectmen to 

reconsider their decision to not renew Mrs. Whittaker’s contract. 

 

Mr. Giese thanked the Board for their time and left the meeting. 

 

Mrs. Whittaker had no comments on Mr. Giese’s presentation.  She told the Board she was not 

aware of what Mr. Giese was coming in for so was not prepared to comment without first taking 

some time to think about what he had said. 

 

Mr. Albanese inquired into the status of reports from Mrs. Whittaker to the Board of Selectmen.  

Mr. Albanese mentioned two issues of concern regarding personnel issues. 
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The Board discussed Mrs. Whittaker’s schedule, which is limited due to her injury and must 

work around physical therapy and the availability of transportation. 

 

Mr. Albanese moved to come out of non-public session at 7:29 PM; Mrs. Scovner seconded, vote 

unanimous. 

 

 

 


